REGULAR MEETING
MINUTES
November 14, 2018
​A regular board meeting of the board of directors of the Towner County Public Health District was held in the Towner County Memorial Bldg in Cando, ND at 7:30am, Wednesday, November 14, 2018.
​The following directors were present: Matt Odermann, David Lagein, Dr. Petty and Troy Senger. Also present was Sherry Walters.
​President, David Lagein called the meeting to order.
​Matt Odermann made a motion to approve the agenda with additions. Dr. Petty seconded the motion and motion was carried.
​Review of the minutes: minutes from last meeting were reviewed. Motion by Matt Odermann and seconded by Troy Senger to approve the minutes. Motion Carried.
​Review of the financials: motion by Matt Odermann and seconded by Dr. Petty to approve the financial report and paying of bills from August 11, 2018 through November 14, 2018. Motion was seconded by Dr. Petty and motion carried.
2018 Profit/Loss Budget performance was reviewed along with the Ramsey County and owner County Footcare budge performance.
​The administrator report was given by Sherry Walters. She reviewed the criteria and progress of her current grants as well as the new opioid grant. Information sharing about the e-cigs and other terminology was shared along with addiction and Parents lead resources.
​Regionals EPR meeting was held yesterday and there will be updating of conferencing equipment to be "cloud" based. This may affect the current internet as this currently is through the T1 line and through the State. This may be extra cost to the office as may need to get through the local provider.
​Environmental Health reports from July through September were reviewed. Lake Region District Health has been asked to compare and report changes between their sewer regulations and the State Code.
Lake Region District Health will be reviewing and updating their code to better align to the State Code in January. Sherry asked them to attend the February 2019 Health Board meeting to share these changes.
​New Business
​A quick review of preemption with discussion and review of what that would mean to our local public health and local communities. A discussion was held about an anti-preemption motion or resolution of support. Sherry will bring more information to the next meeting.
​Discussion was held about those member whose term was due to expire: David Lagein and Valerie Pederson. Sherry will check with Val to see if she would be willing to serve another term and if so, Sherry with submit the names to the County Auditor for the Commissioners to approve.
A discussion was also held regarding having an additional signature person for the checks and no one had replaced the previous Board member who had this role. This would then have another person available in case of one of the two current signers were unavailable.
​The meeting was adjourned after the completion of the community surveys. Next meeting will be held February 20, 2019
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